13 October 2019

Dear Friends,

We, Fifteenth Street Monthly Meeting, have united with Emily Provance's discernment that she is called by God to travel and share her gifts in ministry. Emily's life has been dedicated to carrying this out faithfully since 2013.

As Emily travels globally among Friends, she explores how diverse communities embody the Quaker spirit. Emily builds connections and understanding among Friends through her speaking, writing, social media platforms, and face-to-face visitation.

She encourages people to see and know each other while embracing differences. She accompanies them as they discern their spiritual gifts. She sees herself as a teacher and learner; she invites us to nurture the spark at the heart of our meetings.

Emily carries the love of Fifteenth Street Monthly Meeting with her as she seeks to enrich our society with her gifts. We hope that you will welcome Emily in your meeting and support her in her work while she is with you and as she travels among Friends.

Warmly,

Glenn Josey

Clerk Fifteenth Street Monthly Meeting